

# Beacon Hill Bulletin

29 Brookstone Drive Sylvan Lake, AB T4S 0MI (403) 887-8455 Website: beaconhillschool.ca Chinook's Edge School
Division #73

**May 2021** 



- 3 Literacy Read-a-thon— Packages Due to Office; Deadline for May Hot Lunch Orders
- 4 Online PAC Meeting @ 7pm
- Wear a Hat in support of Mental Health Day
- 7 No School
- 10 Online Read-a-thon Assembly
- 14 Hot Lunch—Boston Pizza; T/Th Kinder
- 17 Deadline for June Hot Lunch Orders
- 19 Plant Order Pickup 4—7pm in BHES parking lot
- 21 & No School—May Long
- 24 Weekend
- 28 M/W Kinder

#### **Attention Parents!!**

We would like to remind our students to practice road and helmet safety before and after school.

#### Big or small, safety is for all!!

Here are some things to remember because more cars are on the road!!

- Use helmets at all times—it's the law.
- Use assigned crosswalks.
- Talk to kids about looking both ways before



ways before crossing the street.





Important: At this point in time, parents are not permitted in the school building unless an appointment has been arranged. Please call the school to make an appointment @ 403-887-8455.

## **Next Parent Council Meeting**

May 4 @ 7:00pm

To join the meeting, use the link provided under the 'Parent Council' tab on the website.

Please do not send snacks or lunch to school with your child that could contain any kind of nuts or peanuts. It puts others at unnecessary risk.



# Beacon Hill Bulletin

# **Ensuring the Highest Levels of Safety**

A Message from the Superintendent

As we enter into the second spring of the pandemic, we are exceedingly grateful to everyone in our school communities for working to maintain our high standards of safety. While our diligent attention to safety continues to be practiced in every classroom and in every building throughout our division, this year the pressing need to work within COVID-19 restrictions has required an extra effort from everyone.

In Chinook's Edge our staff and students are mindful of maintaining the detailed safely protocols that are embedded in our division culture. This means that, while we all deal with the ebb and flow that the pandemic has required of us, our attention to our safety program is unchanged. Chinook's Edge has continued to achieve COR (Certificate of Recognition) status for multiple years, as we surpass the required safety standards in our schools and departments. We insist on optimum safety, because we care about the people in our buildings – our students, staff, parents and volunteers – and because it's the right thing to do.

We do want to acknowledge the efforts of our parents and volunteers, who have been creative in finding virtual ways to reach out and support our schools despite the restrictions on inschool visits. We had this goodwill in mind during the recent National Volunteer Week, as we continue to move forward together with caring and compassion.

### **Kurt Sacher** Superintendent

For Trustee updates and to read the latest Board eNews, please visit our website.

### **BHES PAC Plant Fundraiser** Pick Up Date: May 19

Plant pick-up will be in the BHES parking lot between 4—7 pm.

#### **Turn Around and Parking Lot**

Please be extra careful before and after school when dropping your children off. There are many cars and children and accidents are much more prone to happen during these times. Make sure you are properly parking your car and ensuring your child is safe to exit. We have seen several cars stopped in the middle of the road or in unsafe areas with children exiting when it is not safe. We all need to work together to ensure the safety of our students.

#### Winners for the Legion's Remembrance Day **Poster Contest**

Congratulations to the following students who have won a cash prize for their submissions for the Legion's Remembrance Day Poster Contest:

Mya Burton (Colour—2nd Place) Tayvin Crowe (Black & White—2nd Place) Avery Fitch (Colour—3rd Place)



#### **Grade 5 Art Piece**

Thank you to our creative Grade 5 students who have designed an amazing bulletin board.



Thank you for supporting our BHES Book Fair! Your support goes a long way in helping to build our library collection!

#### Winner of Scavenger Hunt

Congratulations to Ethan Goyan. He and his family have won a one-year membership to the Sylvan Lake Library.

Please be advised that there is NO playground supervision before 8:20am or after 3:20pm.

Students are expected to go home after school before going to the playground.

HARD COPIES OF THE NEWSLETTER ARE AVAILABLE IN THE OFFICE